THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

June 28, 2018
Mounds View Conference Room
Present: Brett Hopper, Amanda Layne, Blake Katzenmaier, Jake Shepard, Bradi Larson, Caleb Pesola, Jim Domeier, Albert Reiff and Marc LeVoir.
Absent:  Karen Kozer, Alycia Simons and Wade Eastman.
Meeting started at 1633.
Minutes:

The May meetings minutes have not been completed.
Treasury Report:  

There was no treasury report given.
Announcements:  
Back Pay and Pay Issues
The back pay issues have been corrected.  There were a few members that had large pay issues.
Supreme Court Ruling: Janus v. AFSME
The recent ruling by the Supreme Court will not affect our local as we are a private sector union.  President Hopper has posted more information on the ruling and how it will affect public sector unions on the union webpage.  Anyone with any further questions so contact President Hopper.
Committee Reports:  

By Law Committee
The By Law changes were approved at the last general membership meeting.  We will get them posted to the webpage and printed.
Grievance Committee
The grievance committee report was given by VP Reiff.  We have one grievance that has moved to arbitration and one new one for a dispatcher at this time.  The grievance committee voted to not grieve the recent ALS EMT termination.  We lost one arbitration, another was settled, another dropped due to the member quitting, one will be a settlement but is still in process and we are still waiting on Allina for the last arbitration.  We have had a lot of waivers signed so far this year and have a lot from the dispatch group.  
LMC Report
LMC met today prior to board meeting.  The LMC meeting for May was canceled.  The pay issues were discussed.  The rumor of buying Elk River ambulances for critical care is not exactly true but also not false.  Allina was approached to buy the ambulances.  This could be a possibility but still just talking about it.   The Century Bridge Program will help current EMTs that are in the Paramedic program complete some of their FTO training while completing their clinical time at Allina.  They remain students and are not paid interns.  The concern about Glencoe and Hutchinson Paramedics taking over EMT slots was discussed.  There was a clarification about shift giveaways for weekend shifts being eligible for the weekend bonus but shift trades are not.  The question about PTO and OT is still being looked into by HR.  Guardian Tracking was discussed.  A new policy for dispatch was discussed.  There is no LMC meeting in July.  The next meeting will be held at the Mounds View Conference Room on August 30, 2018 at 1330.

Old Business:
Twins Game 2018
The union Twins game will be August 25, 2018.  Tickets are $15 a seat.  The union will pay $10 and members will pay $5.  Amanda will distribute information and collect money.  All seats will be together this year.
VP Computer
Ryan will be returning the laptop to Amanda on Friday.
New Business:

Shredding Old Paperwork
We have a large amount of old paperwork that needs to be shredded.  We will ask management if we can place it in the shred it bins and if not we will be taking it to Office Max.
Next Meeting:

August 23, 2018 following general membership meeting at the Roseville VFW.
Meeting adjourned at 1723.
